The headlines in last week’s Chronicle concerned the influence Westfield’s White City Complex has over the transport infrastructure. However it is not only with the tube that their influence is felt.

Westfield have a designed a new transport hub called the Southern Interchange by the Central Line station. This involves redesigning the road layout to accommodate bus movements from the Holland Park roundabout crossing the divider to enter the area. Some buses leaving the concourse will be crossing traffic to turn right towards the Uxbridge rd.

The pedestrian crossing from the Central Line station to the West 12 Centre will become a Toucan crossing for both pedestrians and cyclists. The crossing will be congested with pedestrians and cyclists on their conflicting paths. 

The pavement on the north side in this area is to be made a bit narrower, so that the taxi rank will disappear. The crossing will be moved westwards slightly from its present position so that it overlaps in part the first shop in the parade. The pavement of the Uxbridge road will be partially blocked by people queuing to cross.

There will be three rows lanes of traffic and a bus lane to cross on each arm of the crossing. The less nimble at the back of the pack may have some difficulty making it across before the lights change.

The Toucan crossing could easily be made much wider and shifted away from the parade of shops. By comparison, the crossing on Westfield land from the Central Line station across to bus stops and the Overland station is some 40% wider.

But the Toucan crossing cannot be changed. Computerised Traffic Modelling has been carried out on the proposed layout and because they claim the proposed system works, nothing can be changed into the realm of the unsure. This modelling is very expensive, and has predicted that there will be no unacceptable queuing once the Westfield centre opens. As there is some queuing at the moment, and likely to be gridlock after, I am not sure why everyone treats the modelling like some god.

Westfield have obtained planning permission for this Southern Interchange layout. There is one small proviso. A condition of the planning permission is that there has to be a satisfactory Cycling Strategy, and there has to be cycle routes provided going east – west and north-south through the Southern interchange. The roadway of the Uxbridge road and the toucan crossing is included in this planning area. LBHF Councillors involved with the environment have got the right to say the present plans are not acceptable, and send the proposals back to the Planning Committee. I hope they do so.

I have been involved in trying to influence the Westfield Cycling Strategy for the last six months. Westfield have proclaimed that the carriageway of the Uxbridge road is not recommended for cyclists, do not want cyclists to mix with pedestrians on their land, but seem to put little emphasis on how cyclists and pedestrians will co-exist and survive on the highway in the land of the motor vehicle.
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